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Pearl Harbor is hallowed as the place where the 

United States of America entered World War II and 

officially ended the war. The USS Arizona Memorial 

symbolizes the tremendous loss the U.S. sustained to 

the Japanese sneak attack on December 7, 1941, 

and the  USS Missouri riding at a Pearl Harbor pier is 

where World War II ended as Japan officially 

surrendered to Admiral Chester Nimitz and General 

Douglas MacArthur in formal ceremonies on the 

deck on September 2, 1945. The USS Arizona 

Memorial is a somber memo rial straddling the actual 

hull of the ship in its final resting place where 1,102 of 

the 1,177 sailors and Marines on board were killed 

during the Japanese surprise attack.  It was 75 -years 

ago that President Franklin Delano Roosevelt  

declared December 7, 1941 a òdate that will live in 

infamy.ó That date continues to hold importance as 

a rung in the ladder of protecting U. S. 

independence and democratic institutions.   

 

 

 

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities   
 

Cities in the last third of the Central Valley 

Division of the League of California Cities 

include: Patterson , Ripon , Riverbank , Sonora , 

Stockton , Tracy, Turlock and Waterford . The past 

two issues of the City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown chronicled the first two -thirds of the 

Central Valley Division cities. We hope our 

readers enjoy our presentations.  As always, we 

welcome  your  comments,  suggestions  and 

criticisms .  

In the meantime, Trackdown best wish to all for 

a Happy Holiday Season, a Merry Christmas, a 

Happy Hanukah, and a Prosperous New Year.   
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http://www.gonsalvi.com/
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http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/index.php


 

 

 

City Manager Newsletter By Trackdown Management                                            Page 2 
December, 2016                                                                                                                                                        

                                                        

borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Service s Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an M S in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 

     

www.chwlaw.us                                                                                                                        

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

c ounsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced. With offices in Los Angeles  and Grass Valley  

in the Sierra Foothills, CH&W represents public and 

private clients throughout California in municipal 

law. Michael Colantuono  is Managing Shareholder .               

Call telephone No. 530 -432-7357 or 213-542-5700. 

http://www.wolfhousing.com/  
 

City Administrator  Wesley Wolf , Founder  

Telephone No. 213 -744-0437 

Wolf & Company Inc. , 

founded in 1993,  is a 

municipal 

consulting/financial advisory firm that 

provides services to State and local 

governments and not -for -profit corporations 

in the areas of municipal finance. 

Veteran investment banker and 

municipal finance consultant 

Manny De Dios  has joined Wolf & 

Company Inc .  

 

 

http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com  

In June 2013, Fulbright & Jaworski  L.L.P. joined forces 

with Norton Rose as Norton Rose Fulbright .  It is a full-

service legal firm with experts in banking and 

finance, public finance and environmental service.  

Dan iel  Kim and Donald L. Hunt  are 

among those available in the firm's 

Los Angeles  office. Both are 

Partners, and Don is the head of the 

Los Angeles Public Law and 

Administratio n Group. Don earned his J.D. at the 

University of Chicago Law School, and Danny 

earned his J. D. at McGeorge School of Law at the 

University of the Pacific                                               

Call them at 213 -892-9200. 

Part III of a  List of League  of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities   
 

We begin this last third of the Central Valley 

Division with the City of Patterson .  We have 

stayed in Patterson  on a few occasions as we 

travelled up and down the State from our home 

in Southern California and our folksõ homes in 

Lake County and Sacramento . We have a son 

in Rancho Cordova  and we have two children 

who graduated from North Tahoe High School in 

Tahoe City. We only mention this as information 

as to why we end up visiting throughout our 

great state.    

Patterson  City Manager Ken R. Irwin 

served as the Patterson  Director of 

Engineering, Building and Capital 

Projects from December, 2012 until 

October, 201 4 when he was 

appointed City Manager, after 

serving a month as Interim City Manager. During 

the 23 -years prior to joining the Patterson  city 

staff, Ken worked as an engineer for a private 

consulting engineering firm.  Ken replaced City 

Manager Rod Butler  when Rod left the city to 

become the City Manager in Upland .   

   

2016 Beacon Spotlight Awards  

The Town of Colma  was awarded the Golden 

Beacon Award for the 2016 Beacon & Beacon 

Spotlight Awards recognizing the Townõs 

achievement in reducing energy and greenhouse 

gas emissions. The Beacon Program provides a 

framework for local governments to share best 

practices tha t create healthier, and sustainable 

communities. The program is sponsored by the 

Institute for Local Government and the Statewide 

Energy Efficiency Collaborative (SEEC). The program 

is funded in part by the California utility ratepayers 

through the Public Goods Charge levied under the 

auspices of the California Public Utilities Commission. 

Colma  is a Town of about 1,800 in San Mateo County.  

http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/OLD%20E%20DRIVE/Documents/TRACKDOWN%20MANAGEMENT/NEWSLETTERS/2015%20Newsletters/www.chwlaw.us
http://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.nortonrosefulbright.com/us/about-us/
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----- The 2015/2016 Cost of Doing Business Survey -----  

The Kosmont-Rose Institute Cost of Doing Business Survey 

provides annual information about the costs of operating a 

business in 305 cities across 9 western states. The Survey 

celebrates its 21st year of publication and its 12th year since 

Kosmont Companies ventured with the Rose Institute of State & 

Local Government. The Rose Institute of State & Local 

Government is a public policy research center at 

Claremont McKenna College that has established itself as a 

national leader in state and local government research. 

The Kosmont-Rose Survey was recently featured in the 

LABJ article below. 

 

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

 

 

 

 

Recreation Director Juliene 

Flanders  joined the Patterson  

staff in 2013 as the Director of 

Recreation & Community 

Services.  She began her career 

in September, 1984 as a 

Recreation Superintendent in 

the City of Turlock.  From January, 2011 she has 

had a Recreation Administration consulting firm; 

Juliene Flanders  & Associates.  Juliene earned a 

BS in Recreation Administration from California 

State University, Long Beach . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 8  - 10, 2017 

Sheraton Grand Sacramento  

1230 J Street, Sacramento, California 95814  
www.contractcities.org  

President Lou La Monte , Malibu                      

Executive Director Marcel Rodarte  

                                                            

Bill Workman  and Glenn Southard  at the December 

òProof of Lifeó luncheon in Brea.  Bill served as City 

Manager in Corona  and in Redondo Beach  (2004-

2014). He currently is a Business & Governmental 

Advisor with The 7WorksCenter in Sunset Beach. 

Glenn ser ved as City Manager in Claremont  (1988-

2005) and in Indio  (2005-2010). Glenn is one of the 

Founders of, and a longtime former Board Member 

of, the California City Management Foundation.  

 

 

 

 

www.keenan.com  

Keenan  is an industry leader in insurance, em ployee 

benefits and financial solutions for public agencies. 

Executive Vice President Steve Gedestad  is a 

Member of the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF) Board of Trustees.                                                                

Corporate  Office Telephone No. 310 -212-3344 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KeenanDirect knows about affordable health 

insurance plans. Keenan associates are certified 

insurance agents who understand health insurance 

coverage options for individuals, families and small 

businesses. KeenanDirect provides sound guidance 

and direction  

 

òI'm a good role model. I have an amazing 

marriage, and it will be long lasting. I think I'm a 

good mom. I could run for office, no problem, 

because there are no skeletons in my closet.ó                                                                                         

--Elizabeth Banks , Actress  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001R4LZ4VQQvzCiTdvJrQIAN8vdRIxVYVnVSQJCZxDmov-c0yid1D6tFNZlEUkiV96FKXEiAyHcROdwnjU6WYdnp22vkSLyqfih0ttMFsUTOudXRbUova4PHszl18dQ3eRByrHqmO3cpf0eIETD3NNv7AwyLFQhBkqximLaHOFG8x_Tf8rlGLcDyHMX1Fk8YDnz3egDIChgxYjWOd9uQ6Q2XLd49A6kV94lF4NiyAypVG68xmsdjlVob9ICbIOVmmwXEvbmdUqztQ8iFAtwbvTx1Q==&c=WgYaBq7mHRlxvDIovqlLUvBoq9RtpM356JrAT1_uSbxseNT4wMleVQ==&ch=3qZoAJkeSizhOt1PvlUaN53XL4bWbyjak5_bnZSfPeYKObOtA7Qbrw==
www.contractcities.org
http://www.keenan.com/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001R4LZ4VQQvzCiTdvJrQIAN8vdRIxVYVnVSQJCZxDmov-c0yid1D6tFFBLFpTgJ7CwQkJ1tB07xjpTT8sjb-UAtnmIAbgjB4ihM-hPe4WcS_E3APaQy3vvunyWodTG6Gd1GrcoGXE9Bu5ACBcwAVYaLwzzPCNwPndBameBBDw-NmQ=&c=WgYaBq7mHRlxvDIovqlLUvBoq9RtpM356JrAT1_uSbxseNT4wMleVQ==&ch=3qZoAJkeSizhOt1PvlUaN53XL4bWbyjak5_bnZSfPeYKObOtA7Qbrw==
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 Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

City Manager Rod B. Butler began his career in 

1990 as a Management Analyst in the City of 

Claremont , and he worked there until 1995.  In 

1997 Rod joined the City of Chino  staff as a 

Senior Management Analyst, working there until 

2002.  Rod took the Assistant to the City 

Manager po sition in the City of Pomona  in 2006.  

He was appointed City Manager in the City of 

Crescent City  in 2009.  Rod moved to the Central 

Valley in 201 when he was selected to serve as 

the Patterson  City Manager.  He left Patterson  in 

2014 to become the Upland  City Manager.  Rod 

was appointed City Manager in the City of Port 

Hueneme  in 2016 to take over for retired City 

Manager Cynthia Haas. Deputy City Manager 

Carmen Nichols  served as the Port Hueneme  

Interim City Manager. Rod earned a BA from the 

University of  California, Riverside, and an MPA 

from California State University, Long Beach.   

 

 

 

 

http://www.hrgreen.com/index.aspx           

For top quality engineering and planning services 

contact HR Green 's George  Wentz or                         

Roy Stephenson , Manager - Local Government 

Services at: 951 -212-6927.                                                         

California office Telephone:  855 -900-4742               

HR Green  combines engineering and techn ical 

services with business and management expertise 

to deliver sustainable success.  
 

ñChange is the law of life. And those 

who look only to the past or present are 

certain to miss the future.ò                       

-- John F. Kennedy  

 

Gregory Korduner and Terry Matz  at the December 

òProof of Lifeó lunch at Taps Fish House & Brewery in 

Brea.  Greg served as City Manager in South El 

Monte , El Monte  and Huntington Park .  Terry served 

as City Manager in Blythe , Stanton  and Agoura Hills .  

Greg was Interim City Manager in La Habra Heights  

and Los Alamitos , and Terry was the Interim City 

Manager in the City of La Palma . Terry is currently 

the President of the Cerri tos Optimist  Club . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
http://www.ka -mg.com/  

 

   

 

Retired Arcadia City Manager William "Bill" Kelly  is 

the Founder and President of                                             

Kelly Associates Management Group                          
1440 North Harbor Boulevard, Suite 900                                                        

Fullerton, California 91835                                                                           

KAMG's staff are all successful former local 

government mana gement professionals with proven 

track records . Call telephone No. 714 -449-8432 

 

Ripon  has a population of more than 14,000 

people located in the San Joaquin Valley. The 

community is located on the former site of 

Murphyõs Ferry.  Kevin Werner  joined the City of 

Ripon  staff in May, 2007 as the City Engineer.  He 

was appointed to the Ripon  City Administrator 

post in October, 2013.  Prior to coming to Ripon  

he worked in the private sector.  Kevin earned a 

BS in civil engineering from the Universi ty of the 

Pacific in Stockton .  

http://www.hrgreen.com/index.aspx
http://www.ka-mg.com/
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Trackdown Posse Roster:  
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            
Howard Chambers, Lakewood                                                                                     

Lyle Defenbaugh, CalTrust                                                                                      
Ernie Garcia, Retired Norwalk City Manager                                                                                   

Joe Tanner, Retired City Manager                                                               
Dave Carmany, La Puente City Manager                                                                                

Ken Bayless, Retired, Greater L.A. Vector Control District                                                                                                                                                                  
YŜǾƛƴ hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ, KOLGS/PARS                                                                   

Richard Ramirez, Retired City Manager, American Canyon                                                                                                                                                                                       
Vern Lawson, Lancaster                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia                                           
Anthony Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                              
Ernesto Marquez, City Manager In Transition                                          

Gary K. & Mary Jo Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Marcia Raines, Millbrae                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Anthony R. Ybarra, Retired South El Monte                                                                                                                                                                                       
Wade McKinney, Indian Wells CM & President of CCMF                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                               
Jack Lam, Retired Rancho Cucamonga City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Larry F. Pennell, Retired Wasco City Manager                                                            
Gary Chicots, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          

Anthony Lopez, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President                                                                      
Troy Butzlaff, City Manager, Azusa                                                                 
Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director                                                                         

Rita Geldert, Retired Vista City Manager                                             
Gary Milliman, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                           

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                              
Robert Dickey, Former CM & retired DPW, South Gate                                                                   

Clay Curtin, Menlo Park                                                                                                  
Jim Lewis, Pismo Beach City Manager                                                                                         

Kevin Duggan, ICMA & retired City Manager                                                    
Charles G. "Guy" Huffaker, Retired City Manager                                           

Judie & Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager                      
Rod B. Butler, Port Hueneme City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Retired Public Official                                                                                       
Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                   
Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                    

John C. Bolan, Cheyenne River Ranch                                                       
John F. Shirey, Sacramento City Manager                                                   

Glenn Southard, Retired City Manager, Indio & Claremont                 
Paul Philips, City Manager, City of Industry                                               

Ray B. Taylor, City Manager, Westlake Village                                            
Chris Freeland, City Manager, West Covina                                                       

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager                                    
Douglas N. La Belle, Retired Chino Hills City Manager                   

Ramon Silver, Retired City Manager, Past Pres. CM/LCC                  
Susan Simpson, In-N-Out Burger/Trackdown 
Kellee Simpson Hearther, Honolulu, Hawaii 

 
 
 

òWhat screws us up the most in life is the picture in 

our head of how it is supposed to be .ó                         

--Unknown  

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

Sean Scully  became the Gustine  City Manager 

following the retirement of City Manager Greg 

Greeson  on December 31, 2014. Sean had 

served as the Gustine  Assistant City Manager.  

He originally joined the Gustine  staff in the 

Planning Department, and previous to that he 

had worked in the City of Turlock Planning 

Department. It appears that Sean is preparing to 

leave Gustine  for the City Manager posit ion in 

Riverbank .  Riverbank  has a population of about 

24,000. Sean is slated to succeed Jill Anderson .       

Riverbank, Californiaõs Director of Finance 

Marisela H. Garcia  has served as the Interim City 

Manager since the resignation of City Manager 

Jill Anderson , 52, in August, 2016.  Jill resigned to 

become the City Manager in Chehalis, 

Washington.  

www.brandywinedev.com  
 

 

 

 

Former City Manager Jim Barisic  founded 

Brandywine  in 1994. Jim and his three sons           

Brett Whitehead , Mark Whitehead  and David Barisic  

direct Brandywine Homes. Projects are  now selling in 

Anaheim , Arcadia , Monrovia , Norwalk , Torrance , 

Yorba Linda , coming soon are projects in Yorba 

Linda , and Whittier . Call Brandywine  at 949 -296-2400 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the December 7 òProof of Lifeó lunch, retired South El 

Monte  City Manager Tony Ybarra , and Jim Barisic , former 

Artesia  City Manager and Founder of Brandywine Homes .                                       

 

 

http://www.brandywinedev.com/


 

 

 

City Manager Newsletter By Trackdown Management                                            Page 6 
December, 2016                                                                                                                                                        

                                                        

borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Service s Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an M S in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

City Manager Tracie òJilló Anderson began her 

working career in 1988 as a Director of 

Operations for the Employment Benefits Systems 

in California. She started her local government 

service in the City of Norwalk  as a Management 

Assistant II/Senior Management Assistant starting 

in 1990.  Now retired Norwalk  City Manager Ernie 

V. Garcia  promoted Jill in 1996 to Management 

Services Coordinator.  She left Norwalk  in 2002 to 

become the Assistant to the City Manager in 

Seaside . Jill was promoted to Assistant City 

Manager in Seaside  in 2006.  In 2012 she was 

selected to serve as the City Manager in 

Riverbank  on a 4 -0 vote of the City Council. She 

left Riverbank  this year (2016) in August. Jill has 

been appointed City Manager in Chehalis, 

Washington which allows her to move closer to 

her fiancée. She replaces City Manager Merlin 

Mac Reynold , whoõs employment agreement 

was not extended in Chehalis.  Jill earned a BA 

from California State University, Long Beach and 

an MA in organizational leadership from BIOLA 

University in La Mirada .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.tripepismith.com/   

Tripepi Smith & Associates  fields a professional team  

that brings a strong background in pursuit of new 

and innovative approaches and skills in marketing, 

technology and public affairs. The firm also offers 

workshops in communications training.  Contact 

Ryder Smith  or one of his colleagues at 626 -536-2173  

info@tripepismith.com  

  

Meet Caroline Lee , the newest member of the 

Tripepi Smith Team. She is a UC Irvine graduate . 

 
Ryder Todd Smith of the Tripepi Smith & Associates  

information technology, marketing and public 

affairs firm and Pismo Beach  City Manager Jim Lewis  

appeared on the same session panel at the 2016 

MMASC Annual Conference at the Ojai Valley Inn.  

Ryder spoke on current trends in web design, and 

Jim addressed the power and importance of 

networking.  This MMASC òInnovateó themed 

conference was held December 7 ð 9.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Visit EKA at www.ekapr.com                                                                                                    

or call  at  213-741-1500. 

Englander Knabe & Allen  is the fastest growing 

public affairs firm in Southern California. EKAõs 

partners  Harvey Englander , Matt Knabe,                        

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose and Jeff McConnell provide 

strategic counsel. They are expert in local 

government issues, from land use to public safety, 

and they help build public/private partnerships.   

 

 

 

 

Downtown  

Brea, California on 

December 7, 2016.  

 

 

    

http://www.tripepismith.com/
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/2016%20Newsletters%20-/info@tripepismith.com
www.ekapr.com
tel:213-741-1500
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Wfis.wellsfargo.com   

   

 

 

 

 

Wells Fargo has developed sophisticated employee 

benefit insurance programs for public entities for 

more than 30 -years. Wells Fargo Insurance  helps 

agencies design innovative benefits solutions and 

navigate the complex healthcare reform s.                  

For more inf ormation contact Gary Delaney  or                       

Kristin Yokoyama  at 310 -543-9995 

 

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  

 
Greg M. Applegate  began his public service 

career as a Recreation Supervisor in the City of 

Merced  in 1980.  In 1984 he was hired to serve as 

the Assistant Director of Parks & Recreation in 

Dos Palos.  Greg was appointed City Manager 

in Dos Palos in 1985, and he worked the re until 

1989   when he was selected for the City 

Administrator position in Sonora .  He served in 

Sonora  until retirement in 2010.  Greg earned an 

AA degree from American River College, a BA 

from California State University, Sacramento, 

and an MPA from Gol den Gate University. In 

2010 Greg was the recipient of a 30 -year ICMA 

Service Award.  

 

American River College (ARC) is a state -funded 

community college, and is one of the schools of the 

Los Rios Community College District.  The District 

includes Cosumn es River College, Folsom Lake 

College and Sacramento City College.  ARC's history 

pre -dates the Los Rios District. It opened its doors as 

California's 61st public junior college in 1955, but goes 

back to February 28, 1942, when Grant Union Junior 

College w as established in Del Paso Heights to train 

civilian personnel for national service during World 

War II.  

 

 
Luci Romero Serlet and  Don Vestal at the òProof of 

Lifeó lunch on December 7, 2016 at Taps Fish House 

& Brewery in the City of Brea.  Luci started her 

career in 19 85 as an Intern in Coronado , and then 

held positions in Encinita s, Carlsbad , Temecula , 

Newport Beach , Solana Beach  and Goleta .  She 

served as City Manager in Los Alamitos  (2006-2007).  

Don served in Westminster  and Norwalk . During his 

tenure In Westminster  he held the positions of 

Planning Director, Community Development 

Director, Deputy City Manager/Public Works 

Director and City Manager.  

 

 

Sonora, known as the òQueen of the Southern 

Mines,ó or òCrown Jewel of the Mother Lode,ó is 

the county seat of Tuolumne County. It is the 

only incorporated city in the County, and has a 

population of about 5,000.  The City was 

founded by Mexican miners during the 

California Gold Rush. Sonora  City Hall is housed 

in the Eureka Engine Company bu ilding which 

was built in 1939. Timothy A. Miller  is the current 

Sonora  City Administrator, and was appointed 

to replace the retired Greg Applegate  June, 

2010, first as ôInterimó and th en as City 

Administrator in August, 2010. Tim previously 

served as the Community Development Director 

in Los Banos, and in Atwater .  He also worked as 

a planning consultant f or his own private 

company; and worked on the U. C. Merced 

Community Plan Project. Tim and his wife have 

own ed  property in Tuolumne County since 1994. 

Tim has received high praise for his work in 

Sonora . 

https://wfis.wellsfargo.com/services/employeebenefits/pages/default.aspx
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borah Collins  began her working career in Sausalito  as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on -line software systems company in Chico . 

She joined the Chico  city staff in 1994 as Community Service s Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico  Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an M S in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Risco , President & CEO                                                     

Robert "Chris" Fisher , Financial Consulting Vice President                 

Anne Pelej , Arbitrage Rebate                                              

Gladys Medina , Assessment and CFD Districts                                             
                                                                                      

Willdan  Financial & Economic Consulting Services  

can enhance city efficiency, effectiveness, and 

credibility by helping to generate revenue and 

optimize its administration.  President & CEO Mark Risco  

is a member of the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF)  Board of Trustees. Call  Willdan 

Financial at telephone No. 800 -755-6864. 

http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/company/joe -

a -gonsalves -son/  

 

 
 

 

The firm was founded by the lat e former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves .     

Anthony D. Gonsalves  serves as a member of the 

CCMF Board of Directors. Anthony, Jason Gonsalves  

and Paul Gonsalves  are expert municipal lobbyists. 

The firm represents about 50 -cities, and has become 

a key player in legislation about city government. 

Joe Gonsalves  said , "Lobbyist are like parachutes; 

you don't need them often but when you do they 

had better work ." 

Call the Joe A. Gonsalves & Son  a t: 916-441-0597 

òEvery day is a new opportunity. You can build 

on yesterday's success or put its failures behind 

and start over again. That's the way life is, with 

a new game every day, and that's the way 

baseball is.ó --Bob Feller , Hall of Fame ,  

Baseball Player , Cleveland Indian Pitcher  

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

Stockton  City Manager Kurt O. Wilson does not 

include his career profile in the ICMA Whoõs 

Who, though he is a member. The cityõs web site 

indicates he joined the Stockton  city staff in 2012 

as the Deputy City Manager. He was appointed 

City Manager on January 28, 2014  after serving 

three mon ths as the Interim City Manager  

following the departure of City Manager Bob 

Deis. The city web page says that Kurt previously 

worked in the private sector and he has a non -

profit background.  He apparently brings more 

than two decades of public sector expe rience 

serving in both elected and senior staff 

capacities for four cities  that are not listed,  and 

two state agencies. Though the institutions of 

learning are not listed, the page says that he 

holds two master degrees, one in business 

administration and o ne in education 

administration. Kurt is a cancer survivor. His 

mother is a naturalized citizen who immigrated 

from Jam aica. The Davenport Institute for Public 

Engagement and Civic Leadership at the School of 

Public Policy at Pepperdine University invited Kurt as 

their 2016 City Manager in Residence. [Past City 

Managers in Residence for this program include: Dave 

Childs, Magda Gonzales, Tim OôDonnell, Ken 

Hampian and Rod Gould.] 

http://muniservices.com/  

MuniServices , LLC, services including revenue 

discovery, audit, collections, and information 

services to protect public agency revenues.  Doug 

Jensen , Senior Vice President, Client Services, is the 

West contact at   559 -271-6800. Fran Mancia , Vice 

President of Government Relations, can be reached at 

559-288-7296. Fran serves on the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management Foundation (CCMF). Fran is 

also a member of the University of California Board of 

Regents as one of four Alumni  Regents. Fran will also serve 

as the President of the UC Alumni Association for 2017.  

http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/company/joe-a-gonsalves-son/
http://www.civicbusinessjournal.com/company/joe-a-gonsalves-son/
http://muniservices.com/
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Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

Former Tracy City Manager R. Leon Churchill Jr.  

Tracy was Leonõs only City Manager post in 

California. He began his career in 1983 as an 

Intern in Newport News, Virginia . In 1986 he was 

hired as an Administrative Assistant in Austin, 

Texas, and was promoted to Executive Assistant 

in 1987. In 1988 he went to work as  the Manager 

of the Off ice of Management & Budget for the 

Massachusetts Municipal Electric Commission. In 

1990 Leon was appointed Assistant Town 

Manager in Barnstable, Massachusetts. In 1993 

he  took the Utility Operations Manager position 

in Norfolk, Virginia, serving there unti l 1995 when 

he was appointed Assistant City Manager in 

Charlottesville. Leon was selected to be 

Windsor, Connecticutõs Town Manager in 1999. 

In 2004 he  became the Managing Director in 

Reading, Pennsylvania and served there until his 

appointment to the Tracy City Manager post in 

2008. He left Tracy in 2014, and now works in 

private real estate. Leon earned a BCP from the 

University of Virginia and an MPA from the 

University of Kansas. In 2013 Leon received  a 25-

year ICMA Service Award .  

 

Current Tracy City M anager Troy Brown, who 

previously served as an ICMA Regional Vice 

President on the ICMA Executive Board, has 

been repeatedly listed in issues of the City 

Manager Newsletter by Trackdown. You may 

wish to look at Page 2 of the December, 2015 

issue, and Page 5 of the July, 2012 issue . He 

received a 10 -year ICMA Service Award in 2009. 

All issue of the City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown may be accessed free of charge on 

the Trackdown Management Services web 

page at:  www.trackdownmanagement.net  

Some o ther former Tracy City Managers include: Interim 

City Manager Maria A. Hurtado  (2014); Daniel G. Hobbs  

(2005-2007); Frederick M. Diaz  (1994-2004); and  Michael E. 

Locke  (1973-1994). 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/                                  

Telephone No. 909 -861-4335.                                                

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter , who successfully 

championed legislation allowing independent 

verification of State Board of   Equalization records. 

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager                      

Lloyd de Llamas . Currently Andy Nic kerson  is the 

President of the firm.   HdL Companies  offers diverse 

services that include: allocation audits, economic 

analysis and program software regarding Sales Tax, 

and Property Tax, Economic.  

www.Psomas.com  

Ranked by ENR as one of the top engineering firms 

in the U nited States , Psomas serves public and 

private sector clients in transportation, water, site 

development and energy. Founded in 1946, Psomas 

is a full-service consulting firm with offices in 

California,  Arizona and Utah.  Ryan 

McLean  is the Chief Executive 

Officer/President. Pictured here is 

Anne Samuelson Williams  of the 

Psomas Entitlements Team.  Please 

call telephone No. 213 -223-1400 

 

 

Retired                  

City Manager              

John P. Thompson , a 

past President of the 

City Managers Department of 

the League of California Cities, 

has authored a novel featuring 

a city manager.  Please go to 

his web page to order a copy.  

http://jpthompson1.com  

http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
http://www.psomas.com/
http://jpthompson1.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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http://www.pars.org/  

 

PARS provides retirement services designed  

specifically for each public agency's unique needs 

aiming to provide superior employee benefits while 

improving management effectiveness, reducing 

costs, an d simplifying administration. Call Executive 

Vice President Mitch Barker  and the PARS staff at 

telephone No. 800 -540-6369 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rwglaw.com/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Offices in Los Angeles, Orange County ,                            

San Francisco and Temecula.  

RW&G is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. Roxanne Diaz , Steven L. Dorsey , Kevin 

Ennis, Gregory W. Stepanicich , Patrick òKitóBobko, 

Serita Young  and Craig Steel e are among the City  

Attorneys on the RW&G staff. Roxanne is City 

Attorney in Hidden Hills , Indio  and Norwalk . Steve is 

currently the City Attorney in San Marino . Kevin Ennis 

is the City Attorney in Calimesa , and Moorpark . 

Greg is City Attorney for Fairfield , Mill Valley  and the 

Town of Ross, and serves on the CCMF Board of 

Trustees. Kit is the City Attorney in Buena Park . Serita 

is the Artesia  City Attorney and Craig is the City 

Attorney in Highland , Monrovia  and Seal Beach .  

Call telephone No. 213 -626-8484. 

I wonõt give up, no I wonõt give in                                           

ôTil I reach the end and then Iõll start again                               

No I wonõt leave, I wanna try everything                                         

I wanna try even though I could  fail.ó                    

--Lyrics sang by Shakira   

Part III of a  List of League of California Cities 

Central Valley Division  Cities  
 

Tracy Chief of Police Gary R. Hampton , 54, is the 

new Turlock City Manager. Gary has been the 

Tracy Chief for the past 5 -years.  He has a long 

history with the City of Turlock.  He worked as 

Police Chief, Interim City Manager in 2009 

without any additional compensation, and 

assumed collateral assignments as Fire Chief in 

2010, and temporary responsibili ty in Parks and 

Recreation and Public Works. Gary took the reins 

from Interim City Manager Michael Cooke , who 

has resume his position as Turlockõs Municipal 

Services Director. Prior to coming to Turlock the 

first time, Gary served as the Police Chief in 

Oa kdale . He began his law enforcement with 

Pittsburg , California. Gary earned a BA in public 

administration from Union Institute in 

Sacramento , and an MA in organizational 

leadership and business management from St. 

Maryõs College in Moraga .  

 

 

 

 

 

http://caltrust.org/  

Any California local agency; may participate in 

CALTRUST. Maxim ize market interest return and 

maintain maximum liquidity and security.  Your 

agency's funds are safe.  These investments are not 

with the  State Treasurer.   CALTRUST makes 

participation easy. CALTRUST is governed by local 

government treasurers and investment officers. 

CALTRUST offers account options to participating 

local government agencies.  CSAC Finance 

Corporation and the League of Calif ornia Cities 

created CALTRUST.                                    

Contact Lyle Defenbaugh  or Erin Carthen                                 

916-440-4890 (Lyle) & 916 -440-4888 (Erin) 

Lyle.Defenbau gh@wellsfargo.com                

Erin.M.Carthen@wellsfargo.com  

http://www.pars.org/
http://www.rwglaw.com/
http://caltrust.org/
mailto:Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com
file:///C:/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/2013%20Newsletters/erin.m.carthen@wellsfargo.com

